WEB PAGE RELEASE 10., 29.06.2022.
The final meeting of the EU Erasmus+ „Rugby for children“ was held in Dubrovnik
The "Rugby for children" project is a two-year project sponsored by the European Union that brought together five clubs from three European Union countries; Rugby Club Dragon Brno, Rugby Club Ljubljana, Rugby Club Zagreb, Superkid Zagreb and Rugby Club Dubrovnik, which is the holder and the youngest club among the partners. During the past two years of the project, Mobility visit meetings were held in Zagreb, Ljubljana and Brno, during which the partners presented their clubs and the activities they carry out. The meetings also served to exchange experiences in rugby training for children. The goal is to improve the visibility of rugby as a sport, highlight its values and encourage more children to join training and stay active in this sport.

The meeting in Dubrovnik was the crown of two years of cooperation between the clubs. More than sixty children came to the three-day meeting accompanied by coaches. On the first two days of the meeting, joint training sessions were held at the Lapad Stadium, followed by a Mobility visit meeting. Dubrovnik Rugby Club presented its partners with the history and organization of the club, age groups and training models, and the challenges they face in their work. After making a SWOT analysis of the club, it was determined that the club has done a lot in a short time, but also that it faces major challenges, such as the lack of its own playground and accompanying facilities. On the third day of the meeting, a rugby tournament was organized for the U-14 category. The tournament provided the audience with more than three hours of inter-zone matches and great games. The tournament was followed by the awarding of prizes for participation and socializing over lunch. In the free part of the program, the visiting clubs enjoyed getting to know the city and its sights, while the children enjoyed swimming and summer joys the most.

After the meeting, it was concluded that such projects and meetings provide a lot to the clubs, both for the club staff and coaches, and for the children who, through such meetings, strengthen mutual relations in their clubs and develop friendships with their peers from other clubs. The clubs expressed their hope that through new projects they will strengthen networking and continue the development of rugby.
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